



http://www.sgra-isleworth.org/ mail to: admin@sgra-isleworth.org

November / December 2019



Going Nuts in the Drive

Some years ago the LBH decided to replace our old cherry and hawthorn trees with sweet chestnuts which produce an inordinate number of large sticky fruits containing multiple nuts. These fall in copious amounts making walking on the pavement hazardous and they clog the gullies and drains.

Several residents reported this to LBH via their FixMyStreet page which resulted in a mechanical sweeper arriving which couldn't deal with the pavement and only swept around the parked cars.

Contact was made with Cllr Pritam Grewal and thanks to his intervention the situation has been resolved for the time being. Men with brooms appeared and reached the parts that the mechanical sweeper couldn't. They did a great job.

We trust that Hounslow Highways will continue to monitor the situation as there are still lots of fruits on the trees ready to fall and recreate the problem.



Data Protection

You have received this newsletter as a member/former member of Spring Grove Residents' Association. Should you no longer wish to receive this please contact any member of the Committee.

XMAS GET TOGETHER

Come and join your friends, neighbours, Committee members and guests at the Milford Arms on Tuesday, 10th December from 7:30 pm.

A buffet will be provided at the cost of £10.00 per person; drinks can be purchased at the bar.

We are delighted to confirm that Tony Louki, the Mayor of Hounslow and Ward Councillor for Osterley & Spring Grove, has accepted our invitation and will be in attendance. We will also be extending invitations to our other Ward Councillors and the local police.

As we need some idea of numbers please confirm your interest in attending, or if you want further information, contact Sandra Hunkin on 020 8847 2696 or by email to sandra@sandra15.plus.com.

We hope to see you and your family there to celebrate the season.



The Committee would like to extend their grateful thanks to Natalie and Stuart of the Milford Arms for their hospitality during 2019. They have provided a free venue for SGRA to conduct our meetings.

SGRA Meetings

The next Committee meetings are as follows: Wednesday, 20th November starting at 8pm Tuesday, 10th December starting at 7pm, a short meeting prior to Xmas Get Together.

Meetings are held in The Milford Arms. All members are welcome to join us to observe, contribute, raise concerns or just for a drink.

We look forward to seeing you there.

Planning Matters as at 13th October 2019

Hounslow Central

Applications

18 The Close

Erection of a first floor part side and rear extension to the house.

82 Worton Way (PA2)

Ground floor rear extension 6.00 metres deep, maximum height of 3.4 metres, 3 metres high to the eaves.

Decisions

80 Worton Way

Ground floor rear extension 6.00 metres deep, maximum height of 3.6 metres, 2.650 metres high to the eaves.

PRIOR APPROVAL IS NOT REQUIRED 25/09/2019

82 Worton Way (PA1)

Ground floor rear extension 6.00 metres deep, maximum height of 3.6 metres, 2.650 metres high to the eaves.

PRIOR APPROVAL DOES NOT COMPLY 17/09/2019

Osterley & Spring Grove

Applications

None

Decisions

4 Eversley Crescent (P2)

Erection of a part single storey, part two storey side and rear extension with conversion of enlarged roof space into a habitable area and two side roof windows to the house (amended description).

APPROVED 02/10/2019



An Update on 'The Green' Spencer Rd



The space known locally as 'The Green' located between 25 & 27 Spencer Road has been sold to a building company called BEM. Residents are concerned that this land will be developed and they will lose this beloved green space.

SGRA would like to apply for 'The Green' to be registered as a protected village green and allow the space to continue to operate as a place for residents and wildlife to enjoy.

As many stories as possible are needed going back at least for 20 years to help this application.

We would welcome stories from any members of your household including children.

Please pass this on to anyone you know who previously lived locally and used 'The Green'.

Send your response asap to: paulinelgrew@gmail.com or admin@sgra-Isleworth.org.

Additional photographic evidence can be included.

Please include:

Name:

Address:

Tell us about your experiences of using 'The Green' in as much detail as possible. What activities did you or your family do? How long have you been using and enjoying 'The Green'? Please state dates i.e. 1998 to 2019. How do you feel about 'The Green' being closed to public access and potential development?

Any other information you would like to add.

Thanking you in anticipation of your support and for the contribution of your stories.